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Class of '41 gift is highest ever 
Three records were set June 1 when the Salem 

High School Alumni Association staged its 110th annual 
reunion and dinner in the high school. 

A throng of 342 graduates and parents watched as 
a record $123,000 in scholarships was presented to 52 
senior students, the most ever honored in one year. 

The third mark was set by the honored 50-year 
Class of 1941 when it gave the association a gift of 
$3,500, the largest ever presented by any class. 

Since the start of its scholarship program, the 
association has given 779 students $1,271, 150. All 
those who achieved a grade average of 3.2 earned a 
scholarship this year. 

Singled out by Daniel E. Smith, scholarship 
chairman, were four who earned 4.0 grade marks. They 
were Maria Budner (headed for Dennison U.), Mary 
Winch (Marietta College), Michael A. Nery (Williams 
College) and Melissa Vidumansky(Bowling Green State 
U.). The first three received $5,000 scholarships; Miss 
Vidumansky got a full scholarship from Bowling Green. 

"I hope you all reach your goals in life and become 
a success," Smith told the seniors . 

Charles Gibbs, association treasurer, told the crowd 
that alumni awards come only from investment income. 
In the past year, the association received $31,000 in 
contributions, he said. 

Four vocational scholarships were presented by 
Cora May Reich Stone of Michigan who suggested 
establishing the awards five years ago. 

Fred E. Cope, retired SHS coach and athletic 
director, gave out eight Max Fisher athletic awards. The 
Fisher contribution was increased to $7,500 this year by 
the Detroit philanthropist. 

In making the 1941 class gift, George Baillie, class 
president, said he hoped the '91 class members would 
be back on the scene 50 years from now. 

Vance Stewart gave the association a check for 
$1, 725 from the Class of 1936 which had its 55-year 
reunion Friday. 
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Dr. Lowell R. King , 1949 graduate who is now an 
academic urologist at Duke University, was recognized 
as the year's outstanding alumnus. 

"It was a honor to have had an association with our 
high school," he said. "It fully prepared me for my college 
studies." 

Saying it was nice to be honored, he set forth three 
guidelines for the graduating seniors: 1 . Pursue what 
you enjoy and what you are interested in. 2. Learn to 
think and express yourself verbally and in writing. 3. 
Learn to take care of yourself. 

Dr. King described his work in pediatric surgery 
and said he felt he was making a contribution . He told the 
students to decide what they wanted to do in life and 
then work toward it. 

"You have a lot to look forward to," he concluded. 
Outgoing association president Joe Ciotti an­

nounced the following new officer roster: President Sally 
Snowball Chappell ; vice president Robert Zimmerman; 
secretary Polly Segalla Schaffer; treasurer Jackie Welsh 
Hergenrother. 

-A response for the Class of 1991 was given by 
Anika Pierce who announced class gifts that included 
floor mats and bulletin boards for the high school and a 
contribution to the Rob Wiggers fund . 

Dr. Lowell 
R. King 

The 1991 
outstanding 
alumnus 

328 E. State St . Salem, Ohio 44460 

Phone (216) 332-1427 ------------------



Visit back home is "a joy" 
From: Sherry McGhee Justiss 

19 Port Royal Dr. 
Savannah, GA 31410 

sibly the Class of 1966 of Salem High 
would be having theirs too. 

I am trying to locate my very best 
friend, Cynth iaSue Mancuso. I thought 
possibly someone there could help me. 
We used to write and then I lost track of 
her. She is the daughter of Ralph and 
Vivian Mancuso. They lived on E. 10th 
St. 

Dear SHS Alumni Association: I 
am the former Sherry McGhee, for­
merly of Salem, Ohio. I was born and 
raised there, the daughter of Dr. and 
Mrs. Wade R. McGhee. My father was 
a 1937 graduate of Salem High, born 
and raised there, too. A few years ago I got to spend 

about 1 1 /2 hours in Salem - we were 
flying out of Pittsburgh and ran over 
there to see Salem. I was so excited -
I cried when we rode into town. It was 
just as pretty as I had always remem­
bered it. We rode by my schools and 
church and through the main street -
Scott's candy store was still there -
rode out past both houses I lived in on 

We moved to Georgia in 1960, 
October of my 7th grade year. 

I have read a couple of dad's 
newsletters and they brought tears to 
my eyes to see names I remembered 
from the past, long lost friends. 

My high school class in Waycross, 
GA, is having its 25-year reunion this 
summer, class of 1966. I thought pos-
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1991 
SALEM HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION SCHOLARSHIPS 

(Two-year terms) 
$5,000 Maria Budner, Michael Nery, Mary Winch 
$4,500 David Greenisen 
$4,000 Andrew Brothers, Jennifer Martin, Troy Wilson, Theresa Kaine, 

Jon Santini 
$3,500 Daniel Johnson, Nicole Lewis, Stacey DeCrow, Jodi Chappell, 

Matthew Stamp 

$3,000 
$2,500 

$2,000 
$1,500 

(One-year terms) 
Paul Koch, Marcus Jugenheimer, Marcie Stewart, Carmen Keener 
Tammy Scott, Rachna Mohan, Jay Calderhead, Chris Cochran, 
Eric Murray, Jeff Graybeal, George Bigham 
Michael Bezon, Ronda Williams, Julie Fitzgerald, Samuel Augusta 
Joseph Hovorka, Brian Hadcock,, Tara Wissinger, Stephen Bedell, 
Rhonda Wonner, Darby DeJane, Heather McShane, Greg Dugan, 
Bradley Stephens, Victoria Rosta, Haethem Abdlrasul 

Melissa Vidumansky had a 4.0-plus grade average, but won a 
separate scholarship from Bowling Green State U. 

VOCATIONAL SCHOLARSHIPS 
$1,000 Kerri Cranmer, Christine Dailey, William Faith, Melissa Baker 

MAX FISHER SCHOLARSHIPS 
$1,000 Jason Austin, Jill Browne, Anika Pierce, Jeff Shirley, Rob Roberts, 

Tom Menning, Matt Alix, Darby Jeffries 

Total scholarships: $123,000 - 52 students - Record 

1908-1991 Salem Alumni Asso. 
1973-1991 Max Fisher Awards 
1987-1991 Vocational Awards 

$1, 157, 150 (665 students) 
94,000 (94 students) 
20,000 (20 students) 

$1,271, 150 (779 students) 

11th St., rode by the houses of several 
friends. 

I couldn't believe it was still basi-
cally the same- except our hill that we n 
went sled riding down was much 
"smaller'' than it used to be, and the 
"long" walk to McKinley school was 
much shorter. The town was all kept up 
so well - all the houses still neat and 
clean and the yards tidy. We rode by 
the house my father grew up in on 
Cleveland St., where my grandparents 
had lived - Ralph and Grace McGhee. 
We rode by the house they moved to 
near Centennial Park - t9!3Y are both 
gone now. I never thought I'd see 
Salem again - it was such a joy! I have 
such fond memories! 

I really would appreciate any help 
locating Cindy that you can give me. I 
look forward eagerly to a reply-or a 
letter from Cindy! Thank you. 

(Editor's note: An Alumni Asso­
ciation phone call to Georgia and a visit 
to Cindy Mancuso Rottenborn, 925 
Home Circle, Salem, OH, quickly es­
tablished a contact be~een the two 
ladies. Sherry called Cindy the same 
night and "it was so good to talk to her 
again after all these years." They later 
exchanged photos and agreed not to 
lose touch with each other again.) 

Strain nominated 
Richard A. Strain ( ' 65), a sec­

ond-yeargraduate student atthe Florida 
State U. Film School, was named in 
May as a co-nominee for a Student 
Academy Award in Los Angeles. He 
participated as the director of photog­
raphy for "The Customer," a dramatic 
short film . 

Strain was graduated from the 
film school during the summer, com­
pleting a two-year graduate level train­
ing program that culminates in a Mas­

. ter of Fine Arts degree . Strain ' s film 
survived two rounds of regional judging 
to compete on a national level. Strain 
was an Army still and motion picture 
photographer during the Viet Nam war. 
He received a BFA degree from Ohio 
University before moving south. 

He is the son of Richard (' 33) and 
Dorothy (Toots) Theiss Strain (' 38) of 
Lake Placid, FL. 
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Pager's Susie is pro golfer Pager over, but concluded he couldn't 
jump enough to play for the Wildcats. 
Coach Hank Iba of Oklahoma A & M 
thought differently and gave him a 
scholarship. He played for Iba in the 
1950-52 seasons as the team finished 
fourth in the NCAA tourney in 1951 . 
Pager later played in the Old Eastern 
League and in 1954 for the Akron 
Goodyear Wingfoots. Then he moved 
into golf. 

By BOB DIXON 
It was Bob Pager on the phone. 

(We used to refer to him as Bob Pager, 
Salem cager, in the Salem News back 
in 1948. Not quite a hilarious line. You 
had to be there.) 

Pager was calling from Youngs­
town where he was following his 
daughter, Susie Redman, who was 
competing in the Ladies Professional 
Golf Association tour stop in Vienna. 
She has been on the tour for six years 
and had won about $30,000 through 
July. 

"If she could putt, she would be 
tough," her dad said. 

It is expensive on the tour. About 
$4,000 a month will cover such ex­
penses as motels, entry fees, $400 for 
a caddy, and transportation. Sponsors 
help out because few of the girls can 
come up with $50,000 a year. 

Pager, a '48 graduate of SHS, 
talked a blue streak. In high school, you 
could get little more than a "yep" or a 
"nope" out of him, but he now expounds 
on golf freely. He later called his old 
basketball coach, Bob Miller, and invited 
him and his wife, Audrey, to the tour­
nament in Vienna. They walked the 
course with him. 

Susie is married to golf pro Bo 
Redman. Her brother, Bob, is a top­
notch golfer who is seeking his PGA 
card. Her father-in-law is a teaching 
pro. Golf is the main subject around the 
dinnertable. Pagerowned and operated 
a golf course in Mobile, Alabama, where 
he has lived for 26 years with his wife, 
Bonnie, a Toledo native. 

Susie missed the cut at Vienna by 
a couple strokes, but came back to win 

Where are they? 

The Class of 1967, planning a 
July 11, 1992, reunion at the Saxon 
Club, is seeking addresses for the fol ­
lowing classmates: Joseph Cannon, 
Joshua Maldonado, Michael Burge, 
Michael Hiliard and Susan Smith 
Russom. 

Their addresses can be sent to 
Terry Allison, 1813 Allen Dr., Salem, 
OH 44460. 

$1,250 the next week in New England. 
Pager played Salem High bas­

ketball at an advertised height of 6 ft . 7 
in. and had a devastating whirling hook 
shot that was all but unstoppable. The 
Associated Press listed him as second 
team All-Ohio center two years in a 
row. 

He scored 220 points as a 
sophomore on a 14-8 team, then got 
276 as a junior when the team went 17-
2. That team featured Frank Lanney, 
Tony Martinelli , Jim Laughlin, Virgil 
Kelly, Pete Cain, Carl Ciccozzi and Ray 
Mercer. As a senior, Pager averaged 
20 points and scored 350, breaking 
Walt Brian's record, set in 1944. The 
team went 14-3. Bob had high games 
of 36 and 37 points. · 

Adolph Rupp himself, the baron 
of Kentucky, came to Salem to look 

Pager lives at 114 Schooley Circle, 
Daphney, AL 36526. 

Bob Pager, Sa/em High School basketball all-timer, poses with his daughter, 
Susie Redman, in Youngstown where she was playing this summer in an LPGA 
tournament. In photo at left, Pager makes a layup in 1948. He was a two-time All 
Ohioan. (Photo credit: Youngstown Vindicator) 
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Theresa Kaine's win erases 58-year gap 
Theresa Kaine, Salem High's 

brilliant distance runner, became the 
first SHS athlete in 58 years to win a 
state meet championship when she 
captured the 3200-meter run in June. 

In addition, Theresa ran second 
in the 1600-meter run. She clocked a 
school record 11: 19.29 in the 3200 and 
ran 5:09.73 in the 1600. In 1990 she 
had placed third in both state meet 
events. The only other SHS girl to ever 
score a point in the state carnival was 
Janet Bettis who was sixth in the 800 in 
1979. 

Theresa scored 18 points to place 
Salem fifth in the Girls Division II meet. 
She is a power runner, who prefers to 
run her rivals into the ground rather 
than beat them with a big "kick" at the 
end of the race. She ran second for a 

mile in the 3200 and then stepped up 
the pace to win by a comfortable 4.4 
seconds. 

She won the 3200 four years 
straight in the Columbiana county meet 
and had been supremely confident she 
would win in the state meet. 

Her victory in Columbus capped 
an outstanding week for the daughter 
of Dr. Patricia Kaine . On June 1 she 
was awarded a Salem High School 
Alumni Association scho larsh ip of 
$4,000 for maintaining a 3.8 grade av­
erage during her high school career. 
She was awarded a track scholarship 
by Ohio State University where she 
enrolled th is fall. In September, she set 
a personal best time of 18:39 over a 3.1 
mile course. 

The last SHS ath lete to win a 

Theresa Ka ine, a 1991 Salem High School graduate who won the 3200-meter 
run at the state meet in 1991, is shown here leading the 1600-meter race in which 
she finished second. She is now attending Ohio State University. (Salem News 
photo) 
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state meet title was Wayne (Muscles 
Russell , who won the shot put in 1933. 
There have been 15 state meet events 
won by Salem athletes, five of whom 
won more than once. Russell Myers set 
a state meet record in the discus in 
1916 and Lowell (Rib) Allen set meet 
records in the pole vault in both 1927 
and 1928. 

Bill Robusch won gruell ing victo­
ries in the high jump and pole vault in 
1920. Ed Beck took two. firsts and a 
second in the pole vau'lt in 1930-32. 
Myers won three times in 1915-16 in 
the discus and shot put and George 
Leyda won the 440 and long jump in 
1914. 

Jack Alexander never won in the 
state meet, but placed in the high jump 
four consecutive years, 1953-56. 

Salem's 
state champions 

1914 - George Leyda, 440, 54.0 sec. 
1914 - George Leyda, long jump, 

20 ft. 1/2 in. 
1915 - Russell Myers, discus, 

100 ft, 5 in. 
1916 - Russell Myers, discus, 

115 ft., 3 in . * 
1916 - Russell Myers, shot put, 

42 ft. 10 1/2 in. 
1920 - Bill Robusch, high jump, 

5 ft. 9 in. 
1920 - Bill Robusch, pole vault, 11 ft. 
1927 - Lowell Allen, pole vault, 

12 ft. * 
1928 - Lowell Allen, pole vault, 

12 ft. 10 in. * 
1930 - Ed Beck, pole vault, 

11 ft. 8 in. 
1931 - Harold Walker, mi le, 4:36.4 
1931 - Bill Smith, discus, 121 ft. 

1 2/5 in. 
1932 - Ed Beck, pole vault, 

11 ft. 8 in. 
1933 - Wayne Russell , shot put, 

46 ft. 6 1/2 in. 
1991 - Theresa Kaine, 3200, 

11 :19.29 (school record) 
* Denotes state meet record 



Surprise 
(" visitor 

You never know who will drop into 
the Alumni office. 

On July 10 it was Thomas A. 
Moore of the SHS Class of 1920 who 
wondered if we would take his check for 
$100 "since the Class of '20 hasn't 
given you much money." 

He was assured his check was 
most welcome and then he was asked 
if he could recall why there were no 
Quaker annuals printed from 1917-
1920. 

"It was World War I," he replied. 
"Everything was cut back during those 
years. Ours was kind of a 'lost' class 
because of it." 

He recalled playing basketball and 
football for Salem High. The football 
record in the fall of 1919 was an unusual 
3-3-3. 

"We tied Alliance 7-7 in the last 
game," he recalled. "I was all set to 
catch the scoring pass when Bill 
Robusch cut in front of me and grabbed 

1 it. That's the way it is for heroes." 
Asked about the 1918 team that 

played only five games and went 2-3, 
he wasn't sure. 

"Hey, I am 90 years old and I don't 
remember everything too well. " With 
that he bounced down the stairs as 
spryly as any 50-year-old. 

He lives at 168 Park Dr., Salem, 0 
44460. 

Come back anytime, Mr. Moore. 

Anderson earns 
West Point spot 

Robyn J. Anderson ('89) , son of 
Robert and Sondra Smith Anderson 
('65) is attending the U.S. Military 
Academy at West Point, NY. 

He joined the Army upon gradu­
ation. While serving, he applied for a 
program that would enable him to gain 
an appointment to the academy. He 
completed USMAPS in May, 1991 and 
was appointed to the academy at that 
time. 

His address is: Cadet Robyn 
Anderson, Co. D, P.O. Box 0241, West 
Point, NY 10997. 

•••• •• 
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1930 STATE CROSS COUNTRY CHAMPIONS- First row (1. tor.): Harold 
Walker, Bruce Shasteen, Harold Horstman, Wilford Brantingham. Back row: Harold 
Horning, Frank Theriault, Don Miller, Coach R. Brom Clarke. Walker, a/so a state 
meet mile champion, died on Sept. 6, 1991. 

State cross country titles 
in the 1930's are recalled 

Some deserved publicity in 1991 
over Salem High's past state meet 
champions led several persons to point 
out that SHS also produced several 
state cross country champions. 

They date back to the remarkable 
teams coached by the late R. Brom 
Clarke. His team won the state cham­
pionship in 1930 and 1931, another 
was runner-up in 1935 and the 1933 
team finished third . 

Wilford Brantingham set a meet 
record of 13: 11.5 in the 2.5 mile cross 
country meet of 1930. Harold Horstman 
was fifth, Harold Walker sixth, Irwin 
Beck 16th and Bruce Shasteen 17th in 
the state meet. Beck had played a full 
football game on Friday night. The 
Quakers spread-eagled the field with 
35 points as runner-up Columbus East 
had 102. 

A year later Salem won the 1931 
meet with 29 points, well ahead of 
Dayton Roosevelt's 74 points. It was 
Horstman's year to win and he set a 
meet record of 10:21 .5 as the race was 
cut to two miles. He finished 50 yards 
ahead of the second place runner. 
Shasteen was fifth, Beck seventh, Keith 
Harris 10th and Stan Kamasky 13th 

The team finished second in 1935 
as Paul Roelen took second at Co­
lumbus. He had been sixth as a 
sophomore in 1934. 

In 1936 Roelen was state cham­
pion in 10:08, climaxing a remarkable 
three years of cross country. At the 
state meet in Columbus in 1937, Roelen 
was tripped and fell, denying him a 
possible gold medal in the mile run. He 
went on to be a standout distance run­
ner at the University of Pittsburgh. 
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Costa Ricans 
warmly greet 
Salem cagers 
Salem High Basketball Coach 

George Spack took his cagers on a 
June trip they will never forget. They 1 

flew to Costa Rica on a 13-day junket 
that gave them a wonderful idea of how 
the other half lives. 

The trip came about through 
Rafael Vargas, a Costa Rican who was 
an SHS exchange student who played 
for George in 1985-86. Now an engi­
neering student at Cal Poly in Pomona, 
Calif., he sold Spack on the trip idea 
and worked out all the details. 

Making the trip were players Rob 
Roberts, Beau Hendricks, Jeff Mooney, 
Jeff Shirley, Dave Clunk, Jeff Andres, 
Shawn Sauerwein, Ghris Cochran, Ben 
Edgerton, Nick Schneider, Brian 
Petrucci, Eric Thorne and Tom Wain­
wright. Five were seniors who were 
graduated two weeks before leaving. 

Adults included Spack, Athletic 
Director Ray Steffan, Assistant Coach 
Jerry Allen, Atty. Jim Taus, Rotary Club 
president, and Paul and Rosemary 
Bryant with whom Vargas lived while 
going to SHS. 

The party flew to San Jose, Costa 
Rica's capital. The country lies north­
west of Panama with a population of 
1.6 million. The group spent four days 
there with host families, then bused to 
Liberia, Vargas's hometown. A new 
group of host families took over and 
entertained the group. After five days, 
they returned to San Jose. 

The team played in two tourna­
ments, one in each city. Competition 
was very strong, Spack said. The Sa­
lem kids were impressed with the skill 
level and team play. Some of the boys 
made great friends among the Costa 
Ricans. 

Facilities were not the best. One 
gym had a tin roof that leaked and 
newspapers were spread on the floor 
during games. They kept time with an 
alarm clock. One ball was provided for 
warm-ups. "It made us appreciate our 
facilities," Spack said. 

The group went white water raft­
ing, saw coffee growing on hillsides, 
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Salem High cagers fraternize with three Costa Rican cheerleaders during their 
Central America visit. From left, the boys are Ben Edgerton, Brian Petrucci, Jeff 
Andres and Jeff Shirley. 

macadamia nut trees, sugar cane, rain 
forests and volcanoes. The rafting was 
a four-hour trip on a beautiful, fast river. 

Vargas's mother, who is a friend 
of Costa Rica's president, entertained 
the kids warmly, providing horseback 
riding and hiking opportunities. 

'The people put little value on 
time," Spack observed. "If they are to 
pick you up at 9, they may not come 
until 1 O or 11 and not even call. Shops 
close for siestas from noon to 2." 

One San Jose school's basketball 
team wants to come here next summer 
if it can raise the money. The trip was 
expensive, costing the Salemites 
$9,300 in air fare and another $2,700 
for expenses. 

The Salem kids tore down the old 
gym bleachers and sold parts to the 
public and also sold tickets to the year­
end Alumni game to help pay their way. 

It was worth it, everyone involved 
agreed. 

Chris Cochran, in photo at right, chats with one of the hosts in San Jose. In 
photo at left, Petrucci (center) is flanked by two Costa Rican youths. 
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Salem alumni are unrivaled in contributions 
Generous alumni contributions 

during the six-month period starting 
April 1 totaled $14,442 this year. 

Of that figure, $9,378 came from 
10 classes that held reunions during 
the summer. 

Heading the list with a record do­
nation of $3,500 was the 50-year class 
of 1941 . Other leading donations in­
cluded $1, 725 from the Class of 1936 
and $1,202 from the Class of 1946. 

Below are listed individual and 
class contributions made since April 1 . 
A breakdown of the 10 reunion classes 
follows: 

$1, 725 Class of 1936 
$3,500 Class of 1941 
$1,202 Class of 1946 

$ 410 Class of 1951 
$ 615 Class of 1956 
$ 400 Class of 1961 
$ 620 Class of 1966 
$ 200 Class of 1971 
$ 176 Class of 1976 
$ 530 Class of 1981 

Class of 1920 
Thomas A. Moore, Salem 

Class of 1921 
Dorothy Failer Sullivan, Shaker Hts .. OH 

Class of 1922 
Anna Hutcheson Devault, Decatur, IL 

Class of 1925 
Fred E. Cope, Salem; Marilyn Sheen O'Bryan, Owego, NY, in 
memory of Henrv Sheen ('25) 

Class of 1928 
Mrs. Helen R. Hurray, Sarasota, FL. in mempry of Dr. Joseph J. 
Hurray ('28) 

Class of 1929 
Dorothy Lieder Curry, Naples, FL 

Class of 1930 
Ann VanBlaricom Falor Akron, OH; James Pidgeon, Salem: 
Isabel Jones Rice, Clea.cweter, FL; J. Hunter Carpenter, Gardiner, 
NY, in memory of Jack A. Carpenter ('32) 

Class of 1931 
Hazel Johnson. Lakeland, FL; Dan Weber, Salem: Robert & 
Dorothv Harroff Johnson, Sebring, OH, in memory of Robert 
Shoe ('40) and Elizabeth S. Smith ('22) 

Class of 1932 
John P. Olloman, Salem 

Class of 1933 
Mary E. Ball Kirshbaum, Sequim, WA; Mildred Barber Schuster. 
Fort Myers. FL 

Class of 1934 
Ruth Ruggy Metzger, Scottsdale, AZ. in memory of Rebecca 
Harris Luce; Stefan and Helen Oana. Canton, OH, in memory of 
their hard-working parents and in honor of Natalie Sharpnack, 
McKinley School Principal; Residents of Windsor Square Con­
dominium Asso. in memory of Dorothy Day Corso: Bill Sturgeon, 
Salem 

Class of 1935 
Dick Wiggers, Sebring, OH, in memory of Robert 0. Lora ('37); 
F.J. (Jack) Mullins , Rancho Santa Fe, CA; Aileen Hertz Wagoner, 
Cleveland, OH; Don Hammell, Miami, FL; Thomas Bennett, 
Spokane, WA 

Class of 1936 
~dmund J. Kamasky, Appleton. WI: Ralph Walker, Alliance. OH: 
lildred Kyser Van Nostran, Youngstown. OH;John C. Waggoner, 

Columbus. OH; Robert W. Whitehill, Venice, FL; Genevieve 
Henry Grande, Cape Coral, FL; Beny Lewis Hammell, Miami, FL; 
Mathilda Roth Blazer, Leesburg, FL; Joe Yakubek. Niles, OH; 
Verna Barber McCrea. Apache Junction.AZ: Ruth Walton Taylor, 
Bradenton, FL; Clyde Whitcomb, Louisville, OH; Eugene Albright, 
Chula Vista. CA: 
Michael H. Schuster, Mt. Clemens, Ml; Virginia Young Beckert, 

Columbiana. OH: Vera Barber McElhatten, Russell , PA; John W. 
Stewart, Mt. Vernon, OH: Ivan and Susan Feindert Rayworth, 
Vancouver. WA; Charles W. Davidson, Iowa City, IA; Wilmer 
Shepard, Lisbon, OH; John Hamilton, Federal Way, WA: Wesley 
and Helen Thompson Kille, Palm Bay, FL; Walter Holmes, 
Winona, OH; Bill Wagoner, Cleveland, OH; William Westfall, 
Lakewood, CO 
From Salem: Marie Kaley Klepper, Vance and Rita McNicol 
Stewart, Mary Baxter Eckstein, Ed Pukalski, Daniel Theiss, 
Esther Tetlow Esposito, Charles Preisler, Lois Dilworth Herron, 
Elizabeth Rutter Fronius in memory of Kyle Steven Straub, 
Joseph Herbert, Mary Ramsauer Huber, Vivian Kopp Wilt, Virgil 
Whinnery, Vince Horning, Ruth White Malloy, Jeannette Flick 
Olloman. Jack and Jeannette Astry Harroff, Marian Theiss 
Whipkey, Joe Nonno, Robert B. Stiffler, Joseph Dolansky, Beny 
Holwick Pidgeon 

Class of 1937 
Ruth Grubbs Schaper, Norwalk, OH, in memory of Loretta 
Greenisen; Ellen West Tetlow. Salem, in memory of Bill Rice; 
Jean Layden Cantwell, Salem, in memory of Bill Rice; Robert 
Burd, Temperance , Ml, in memory of Bill Rice 

Class of 1938 
Anica Simion Bursan, Cuyahoga Falls, OH: Jean Christie Horning, 
Salem; Joe Bush, Salem, in memory of Bob Shoe ('40) 

Class of 1939 
Marjorie Dow Werner, Roswell, GA 

Class of 1940 
Tom Houlette, Sidney, OH. in memory of James Houlette ('73); 
Eugene and Hilda Spack, Salem: Margaret Fronius Taylor, 
Bradenton. FL. in memory of Bob Shoe ('40) ; Dolores Jones 
Bush, Salem, in memory of Bob Shoe: Robert S. Clark. Rockport, 
MA 

Class of 1941 
Bob Miles in memory of Bob Shoe ('40), From Salem: Robert S. 
McCulloch Jr. in memory of Bob Shoe ('40); Leland and Katherine 
Bahmiller Hahn, George Baillie, Gail Bartchy, Margaret Bennett 
Berg, Mary Lou Brian Renner, Joe Celin, Pat Colian, Violet 
DeRienzo Tauoher, Howard Gray, Carroll Greene, Elliott Hansell, 
Marjorie Harroff Stiffler, Rolin Herron, Ethel Hill Filler, Florence 
Hiltbrand Juhn, Robert and Mary Kathryn Ohl Sanders, Gloria 
Gibson Steele in memory of Charles Steele, 
Robert Houlette, Mary laMonica Andres. Ray Lowry, George 
Lozier, Lester Marshall , Irene MatsukGbur, Dora Laughlin Tinsley, 
Gayle Paxson. Beny Percival Field, Louis Raymond, Robert 
Schuck. Dorothy Snyder Phillips, Beny Sommers Kilmer, Estelle 
Volpe White in memory of Livia Donofrio, Mary Wagner Kachner, 
James Zimmerman, William Zocolo, John Yakubek in memory of 
Nick, Mike and Steve Yakubek, Rose Yakubek, Alice Sabona 
Oana in memory of her son, Ted, and brother, Ted Sabona. 
Virginia Chappell Yuhaniak in memory of Arthur Chappell, Lillian 
Armeni and Camille Armeni Logan in memory of James Armeni, 
Robert Ballantine, Jackson, Ml; Nanabel Beardmore Britt, Co­
lumbus. OH; Tom Berger, Lakewood, CO: Robert Bichsel, Victor. 
MT; Patricia Bolen Kruse, Woodville, OH; Walter Bolinger, Baton 
Rouge, LA; June Breault Raddick, Clearwater, FL; Wade Broomall, 
Beloit. OH; Doris Brunner Warner, Columbiana, OH; Martha 
Clark. Beverly, MA; Marvin Coffee, Lubbock, TX: Robert Conkle. 
Columbiana, OH: Jane Davidson Eckert, Columbiana, OH: Emily 
Dutko Banar. Akron, OH; Florence England Pace. Pine Mountain, 
GA; Dorothy Greene Hanner, Sebring, OH, in memory of Janice 
Melitshka, Lucia Sharp Dexter, Guittord, CT, in memory of Judge 
Joel Sharp; Edna Hamilton Kennedy, Davison. Ml, in memory of 
Scott and Margaret Hamilton: John Dan, Pittsburgh, PA: 
William Fineran, Belleville, IL; David Freed, Painesville, OH: 
Margaret Hannay Thompson, Prospect, KY; Boyd Helm, Hono­
lulu, HI; Gladys Holmes John. Hanoverton, OH: Ruth Hoobler 
Sheen, Tampa, FL; Bernetta Icenhour Rice, Sebring, OH; Elenora 
Kelly Rankin, Lisbon, OH; Charles and Evelyn Koch Kille, Pinellas 
Park, FL; Walter Kinn, Coeymans Hollow, NY: Doris Lenee 
Weingart, Canfield, OH; Mary Allee Leipper Stitt, Julian, CA; 
William Martin, Roseland, FL: 
Isabel Masterson Noland, Ft. Welton Beech, FL; Ruby Me.rear 
Brown, Warren, OH: Mery Marthe Morris Rossi, Warren, OH; 
Eugene Myers, Rod<y River, OH; Dorothy MacDonald Tyndall, 
Waterford, Ml: Ear1 McDavitt, Arlington, OH; Leonerd Robbins, 
Louisville, OH; Nancy Roose Unger, Pelham, NY; Lucille Scheuring 
Burnitz, Carpentersville, IL; Eleanor Schultz Mayhall , Riverview, 
FL; Mildred Shuster Melton, St. Clair Shores, Ml; Alex Simion, 
Canfield, OH; Jeck Stratton, Ravenna, OH; Gale Stewert, West 
Palm Beech, FL; Ernest Taylor, Tavares, FL; Karl Theiss, New 
Canaan, CT; William Theiss, Midlothian, TX: Robert Umberger, 
West Rockport, ME: Donna Ven Hovel Theiss, Denton, TX; Irene 
White Hoiles, Tucson, AZ: Leo Grove, Alliance, OH; Robert 
Jaeger, Grafton, OH; Jeck Jensen, Westlake, OH; Gale Allison, 
Lisbon, OH; Joe Brault, Roseville, Ml 

Clessof 1942 
Henriette Hilliard Kilbreath, Salem, in memory of Eleanor Hilliard 
Shasteen ('43); Lois Myers Oyer, Selem 

Cleas of 1943 
Robert Zeck, Salem, in memory of Paul Englert ('44); William 
Haessly, Staunton, VA, in memory of deceased classmates 

Class of 1944 
Marilyn Page Hornstrom, Salem, in memory of Richard Craig 
Butler ('44); Jeanne Vaughn Zeck, Salem, in memory of Paul 
Englert '44); Nick Solomon, Salem, in memory of Earl Solomon 
and Ann Solomon Seroka; Josephine Hart Brooks, Temple Ter­
race, FL in memory of Margie Hart Scanlon ('35); Norma Alkire 
Leidel, Mogadore, OH; Mr. & Mrs. Jack Rance, Salem. in memory 
of Paul Enlert ('44), Bob Shoe ('40), Donald (Bun) Cope ('24) 

Class of 1945 
Charles D. Schaeffer, Salem 

Class of 1946 
From Salem: Patricia Bloor Miles in memory of Bob Shoe ('40), 
Ben Bruderty, Charles Cubbage, Daniel E. Smith, Dean Gordon, 
Don Heim, Don Whitae<e, Donna YoutzWalzer, Doris McCartney 
Niederhiser, Dorothy Matsuk Vogt, Duane Yeagley, Ella Fultz 
Vaughn, Elsie Hughes Migliarini, France Sechler Tuel, Frances 
Coppock Lenee, Fred Koenreich, Jackie Troll, Jacquie Orr 
Nedelka, James Harp, John and Patricia Loutzenhiser Stoita, 
Lois Tesmer Beeson, Louis Juliano, Mary !<111e Votaw Celin, 
Mildred Alek Burger, Morris Hollinger, Rdbert Hannay, Ruth 
Dales Englert, Sara Serbanta Shasteen, fullio Ciotti ; 
Alice Tolp Snyder, Girard, OH; Anna Mae Kerns Zeppernick, 
Sebring , OH; Beatrice Taylor Terrell, Warren, OH; Col. John 
Plegge, Raddiff, KY: Dolores Ferko Gronenwitt. Youngstown. 
OH; Donald Rosing, Conyers, GA; Edward Maxson, Pittsburgh , 
PA; Esther Jean Mayhew lackey, Guysville, OH; Evelyn Nicklason 
Frantz, Columbus, OH; fred Gaunt. Sebring, OH; George Ansley 
Mitchell, Youngstown, OH; Gertrude Wilms Morrell, Strongsville, 
OH; Harvey Walken, Chicago, IL; U. Col. Jack F. Hornstrom, . 
Tampa, FL, in memory of Thelma Brown Entrikin and Rudolph A. 
Hornstrom ('49); JoAnn Juergens Dahlquist, Meriden, CT; John 
F. Sharp, Morro Bay, CA; Juanita Shasteen Bush, Bartow, FL; 
Lois Johnston Leslie, Cleveland, OH; 
Lowell Myers, Streetsboro, OH; Marjorie Willis Kanton, Las 
Vegas, NV; Mary Catherine Scullion Luli, Broadview Heights. 
OH; Mary Lou Vincent Duncan, El Peso, TX; Minnie Maroscher 
Straley, East Palestine, OH; Neil Rupright, New Albany, IN; Perry 
Hilliard, Sun Lake, AZ; Phil Cahill, Canfield, OH; Ray Brandt, 
Marietta, GA; Richard Miller, Glen Avon, GA; Robert L Musser, 
Cleveland, OH; Robert Oana, Bowling Green, OH; Rosemary 
Nicholas Gurbe, Brooklyn, OH; Tom Williams, Plantation, FL; 
Velma O'Neill Wachter. St. Petersburg, FL; Virginia Baillie 
McKeown, Damascus, OH; Walter lbele, Canfield, OH 

Class of 1947 
Jeck Beany, Columbiana, OH, in memory of Eileen Merritt War­
ren ('19); Margery Hone Laughlin. Columbiana. OH, in memory of 
George (Ray) Wilson ('45); Mary Lou Haesslv Loudon, Salem, in 
memory of Bob Shoe ('40) 

Class of 1948 
Marguerite Fultz Miller, Salem, in memory of Rob Wiggers 

Clesaof 1950 
Ben Bailey, Altus, OK, in memory of D. Nelson Bailey 

Clasaof 1951 
Ed Butcher, Salem; Lee Cranmer, Salem; George Huston, To­
ledo, OH 
Special dass gift from 1990 
Thomas & Kathryn Umbach Trebilcock, Carnegie, PA: Dolores 
McElroy Gassman. Selem; Elizabeth Fultz Ward, Marysville, OH; 
Janet Stoudt Dunn, Youngstown, OH : James Hurlburt, Winter 
Park, FL: Joyce Vaughan Constant, Fells Church, VA; Paul 
Colananni. Medway, MA; Clifford Greenisen, Okeechobee, FL; 
James Roberts, Salem 

Class of 1953 
Bonnie Campbell Sarginger, Salem, in memory of Bob Shoe 
('40); Donald P. Hilliard, Wauna, WA; RobertL Stirling, Riverside, 
CA 

Class of 1954 
Martha Jane Everett Wehner, Parma, OH in memory of Ethel 
Beall and son Tom 

Class of 1955 
Medith Morningstar Davis, Medine. OH, in memory of Peg Hinckley 

Class of 1956 
Patricia Ross French, Chevy Chase, MD; Mary Mercer Kroness, 
Cleveland Hts .. OH: Bonnie Zimmerman Hayes, Jupiter, FL; 
Frank Corso, Portland, OR. in memory of Gail (Rabbi) Hippley 
('54); Rita Swartz Hilliard, Wauna, WA, in memory of Juanita 
Stewart Swartz Greier ('30) , Clifford Swartz ('52), Dale Swartz 
('57) 
Gilt from 1991 class reunion 

Class of 1960 
Marilyn Fenton lnjaian, Vorhees. NJ 

Class of 1961 
Carolyn Snyder Rainger. Huron, OH; Eleanor Kupka Bell, Young­
stown, OH in memory of Larry Slanker: Kenneth Pinkerton, 
Shaker Hts .. OH; Jean CaUos Morrison, Lubbock, TX: Penny 
Hess Esterly, Sinking Springs, PA: Donna Kilmer Robinson. 
Loveland , OH: Dorothy Spack Hahn, Homeworth, OH; Marlene 
Binder Fink, Alliance, OH; Charles Moffett, Farmington, NM, in 
memory of Roger Wilson: Kenneth Noore, Columbus, OH: Dawn 
Kloos Heintzelman, Cleveland Hts.: Alan Crawford, Silver Springs, 

(Continued on page 8) 

7 



Our mailbox runneth over 
From: Mary Ball Kirshbaum ('33) 

Box 1390 
Sequim, WA 98382 

Enclosed find check and change 
of address. Received the newsletter in 
the mail today. You have done a great 
job and I congratulate you all who had 
a part in editing the spring edition. 

What wonderful memories of 
Salem High School! I felt very bad to 
see the picture of the ripping up of 
Reilly Field but know you will have a 
great field when it is all done. 

With best wishes for even greater 
successes. My hope is to be able to 
attend a future reunion of the Class of 
'33 with my husband George of 52 
years. Keep up the good work and best 
wishes to members of the Class of '33. 

Contributors 
(Continued from page 7) 

MD; Judy Menning Flading. Canton, OH; Carol Calvin Davis, 
Mesa, AZ; Gail Gottschling Morgan. Orient, OH 
From Salem: Ida Anne Turri McCollum. Donald Whitehill, Pauletta 
Begalla Schaffer in memory of deceased members of 1961 class 

Class ol 1963 
Mark Snyder, Hamilton, OH; Sherri Atkinson Richey, Aurora, OH 

Class ol 1965 
Jim ·& Michele Stack Knight, Brentwood, TN, in memory of Patti 
Stack ('69) 

Class ol 1966 
Class gift from July 20 reunion 

Class of 1967 
Philip M. Shasteen, Tampa, FL 

Class of 1969 
Joe Mong, Salem; Kathleen Sekely Petal, Sanibel Island, FL in 
memory of Mary Hannon Gross and Patti Stack 

Class of 1971 
Lynn Alesi Caspe, Sherborn, MA; Terry Adams, Lisbon, OH; Jay 
Duncan. Columbia, SC; Class gift from July 20 reunion; &adley 
Mingus, Salem, 

Class of 1972 
Robert A. Dietz, Lawrenceburg, IN ; Gary and Vivian Knight 
Saunders. Salem, in memory of Patti Stack ( '69) 

Class of 1974 
David A. Forkel, Fairfax, CA 

Class of 1976 
Dwight Kibler. Calabasas, CA, in memory of Robert D. Hodge Jr. 
('73) Class gift from '91 reunion 

Class ol 1981 
Jeff and Beth Stilwell Soldo, Bedford, OH; Brenda Alesi Feldhaus, 
Chesapeake, VA; Chuck Henderson, Dublin, OH: Cindy Roessler 
Schmidt, Ada, OH; Dave Barrett, Eden Prairie, ·MN; 
Diane Stoffer Rogers, Novi, Ml; Rick and Diana Kelly Stapleton, 
Cheswick, PA; Don McCoy, Bedford, TX; Drew Santee, St. Louis, 
MO: Jackie Cramer Andrason, Manassas, VA; Janet Walters 
Goehring, Sellersville, PA; Joan Stephenson Putrino, Sarasota, 
FL; Joanna Totani, Cleveland Hts., OH; Lee Coccia, Cincinnati, 
OH; Mary Zocolo, Lucas, OH; Paul Hippley, Morris, IL: Roxanne 
Wilms, Oakton, VA; Scott Slocum, Toledo, OH; Shellee Kloos 
Murko, Napoleon, OH; Sherry Kovach, Aliquippa, PA; Steve 
Pridon, Boardman, OH; Teri Dean, Reisterstown, MD; Terry 
Miller Kirkup, Slidell, LA; nm Oriole, Methuen, MA; Ann Vaughn 
Niedzinski, Englewood, CO, in memory of George A. Vaughn 
('51); Diane DeCrow, Fairfax, VA; 
From Salem: Christino Dawes Barton, Cindy Lobdell Jackson, 
David Mowery, Linda Hively, Linda Smith Johnson, Lois Miller 
Niederhiser, Marylou Perry, Michele Minamyer, Reva Thomas 
Citino, Rick Montford, Sandy Vild 

Class of 1983 
Michele Harrold Snyder, Cleveland, OH 

Class ol 1984 
Diane L Lora, Salem, in memory of Fred Limestahl ('27) 
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From: Diane R. Lora ('84) 
915 South Ave. 
Salem, OH 44460 

Congratulations on a first-class 
publication! It's one of the few materials 
I read all the way through. I look forward 
to each issue and only wish it were 
published more often. 

From: Rita Joseph O'Leary ('56) 
1056 E. 9th St. 
Salem, OH 44460 

Please find enclosed our check 
for $615 which represents the proceeds 
from the first SHS Multi-Reunion of the 
50's, held at Copacia Lake and spon­
sored by the Class of 1956. This is to be 
applied to the SHS scholarship fund. 

Our thanks go to our sponsors 
who came up with the "seed money" to 
allow us to get this affair off the ground. 
They are: John Buta ('56), James R. 
Fisher ('56), Edward and Marilyn Litty 
Hart ('53 and '55), Larry Parker ('56), 
Tom and Carol Keener ('58) Patterson, 
Robert Sebo ('54), Richard J. Sekely 
('50) and Donald F. Stamp ('56). 

And, of course, without the 
backing of our Class of '56 committee 
and the great help and support of so 
many more: John Buta, Chuck Jones, 
Barb and Dave Plummer, Lois Lippiatt 
Pandya, Marilyn Schramm McBride, 
Molly and Frank Copacia, Ellie Parker, 
Wayne and Sally Darling and Jerry 
Binder. Thanks to all of you who helped. 
We appreciated it. 

The evening of the 50's music 
was DJ'd by RT Audio. There were 
some 250-300 party-goers whom I 
would like to thank for making this event 
what it was-a fun and rewarding 
evening! 

The greatest pleasure was seeing 
all the big grins and smiles on 
everyone's face. What a joy, hearing 
voices yell out "My, I haven't seen you 
in 20 years!" It was great. It allowed 
many to see alumni they otherwise 
would not have seen and may not have 
seen since the good old school days. 

This will not be our last Multi­
Reunion of the 50's. Until 1992, have a 
great year! 

From: J. Hunter Carpenter ('33) 
Box 18 
Gardiner, NY 12525 

Appreciate you sending me th 
newsletter. I no longer have any con 
nections in Salem. Spend six months 
here in New York and the other six 
months travelling in the south. I en­
closed check in memory of my brother 
Jack ('32). Congratulations on the 
splendid job you are doing. 

From: Robert L. Stirling ('53) 
526 Tolouse Ave. 
Riverside, CA 92501 

have lived in Riverside since 
graduation and am employed by the 
State of California as an associate 
safety engineer, amusement rides and 
elevators. I would like to hear from any 
classmates in California or when they 
are visiting here. I appreciate and enjoy 
the alumni newsletter. You are doing a 
great job. I am looking forward to our 
40-year reunion in 1993. 

From: Nellie Kelley Springer ('19) 
7125 Fauntleroy Way SW 
Seattle, WA 98136 

Once again you have come up 
with another great newsletter and I ap­
preciate you more with each edition. I 
especially liked the article by Rosemarie 
Cardoso, for even though she is so much 
younger than I, she made me see again 
those events and places which I knew 
back home. I have written her a note to 
tell her how good her article was. I am 
wondering if she isn't a professional 
writer in some field. 

Recently my son John and Dr. 
Bob Campbell had dinner together in 
Hartford, CT. Even though they were in 
third grade when we left Salem, they 
have kept in touch with each other. John 
asked me if I remembered the Andalusia 
Dairy, which Bob mentioned-and of 
course I knew it very well. I believe that 
Bob's family managed the dairy. It was 
good to hear it mentioned again. 

And I am proud of my classmat 
Janet Woodruff and of the honor whic 
was given her. I write to her occasion­
ally. 

Again, thanks and all good wishes. 



Old Reilly Field 
lingers only 
• 1n memory 

With the American flag and game 
ball carried from the skies by para­
chutists, and a magnificent display of 
fireworks, the long-awaited rebuilt Reilly 
Field went into service Sept. 13, 1991 . 

Salem won 47 to 8 against Cleve­
land South before a tremendous crowd 
of cheering fans. 

The $1.3 million project includes 
a new 2,600-seat west bleachers and a 
60-foot press box (top photo); a 
marching band shelf area in the north­
east corner (center photo); a 30-foot 
scoreboard; and an all -weather 8-lane 
running track. 

The new bleachers are built over 
dressing rooms, officials' room, con­
cession areas and restrooms. The old 
facility, built in 1927-28, was simply 
worn out, and its 5-lane track was never 
adequate. 

The bottom photo shows Reilly 
School to the south during earHer con­
struction stages of the west side 
bleachers. 
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The mailbox 
(Continued from page 8) 

From: Ronda Williams ('91) 
281 Stewart Rd. 
Salem.OH 44460 

Just a short and sweet note to 
express my deepest appreciation and 
to remind you that not only I but society 
is rewarded because of the Alumni 
Association. You have made my life's 
goals so much more attainable as you 
have supported almost half of my col­
lege expenses for the oncoming year! 

You always do the nicest things 
because every year you brighten the 
futures of so many students and I thank 
you for choosing me as one of the many 
this year. Thanks for making the sun in 
my future shine brighter! 

From: Ben Bailey ( '50) 
Box 41 
Altus, OK 73522 

Each time I receive an issue of the 
Alumni Association newsletter, I am 
moved and proud that our "little" burg 
could produce such a fine product . 
And, each time I plan to write a note to 
say so. Sorry to be so tardy about it. 

My friends here are all amazed 
by the quality and content of the news­
letter, but are even more impressed by 
the strength and cohesiveness of the 
Alumni Association. As to the size and 
number of scholarships and the good 
that they bring to SHS students-well ! 
They find that unbelievable. (I try to 
smile knowingly without seeming too 
prideful.) 

There were two specifics that I 'd 
like to mention . First, I was very taken 
by the "Nostalgia" article by Rosemarie 
Cardoso. A truly fine piece. Secondly, I 
noticed that there were no contribu­
tions listed from the class of 1950. 
(Editor's note: The Class of '50 con­
tributed $800 in 1990 through its re­
union.) Enclosed find a check to make 
sure there is no blank between '49 and 
• 51. 

Again, my gratitude for the ex­
cellent job you are doing with the 
newsletter and best wishes for the con­
tinued success of the Association. 
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From: Isabel Jones Rice ('30) 
301 Hobart Ave. 
Clearwater, FL 34615 

We have just returned from a va­
cation trip to Colorado and Utah. While 
there we called on Helen Shelton Wil­
son ('29) and Pearl Bodendorfer, who 
is the widow of Bill Bodendorfer ('27) . 
What a joy it was to see these people. 

I lived in Salem from 1926 to 1932 
and have many fond memories of my 
high school days. I love getting the 
Alumni Association newsletter and am 
so glad you have kept me on your 
mailing list. 

From: Charles Gibbs ('71) 
P.O. Box 161 
Freedom, NH 03836 

A tribute to a special person .... 
I guess we all have a certain 

person who has touched our lives or 
done things to make life special for us. 

As my 20-year reunion ap­
proaches, it makes me think of a spe­
cial person who graduated 40 years 
ago-George A. Vaughn. For those of 
you reading this, I know you can't dis­
pute what a fine person George was. I 
was as fortunate as his fell ow class­
mates because he was my neighbor 
starting in 1960. In all the years we 
were friends he was always there to 
talk to and emphasize how important it 
was to believe in yourself. George stood 
for all that Salem is: Hard-working, proud 
and above all, sincere. 

He never became a famous ath­
lete, inventor or politician. It's nice that 
he didn't since it gave him time to be a 
wonderful friend and someone special 
for me-and Salem- to be truly grateful 
for. 

From: Martha Jane Everett 
Wehner ('54) 
6496 W. 29th St. 
Parma, OH 44134 

How does one begin to say 'Thank 
you" to an organization that reaches 
out to so many of its growing family? I 
look forward to each newsletter and 
read it from cover to cover. It is a 
wonderful way to remember where I 
got my start. May God bless all of you. 

From: Marilyn Sheen O' Bryan 
4 Orchard Ave. 
Owego, NY 13827 

I received the spring 1990 issu 
of your newsletter and was thrilled to 
see my father, Henry Sheen, in the 
1925 football team picture. He was 
killed at the Bliss company in 1936 
when I was only 6 . That left a big void 
in my life and in a small way I am trying 
to get to know him. 

If one of his classmates remem­
ber him, I would love to hear from them. 
I still have his football watch fob- right 
guard. _,., 

From: Carmen Keener ('91) 
1718 Merle Rd. 
Salem, OH 44460 

I am a very proud alumni scholar­
ship recipient. With your generous 
scholarship the weight is lifted from my 
parents' shoulders a great deal. 

Thank you for recognizing my hard 
work and perserverence! You are a 
great contributor toward my final suc­
cess. I hope when I reach my goals, 
can repay your generosity and help Ii 
the burden from another prospective 
college student. 

Thank you from the bottom of my 
heart. 

From: Troy Wilson ('91) 
856 Jefferson Ave. 
Salem, OH 44460 

I would like to sincerely thank you 
for the scholarship I received. This 
money will be extremely helpful to me 
as I prepare for my career in medicine. 
The SHS Alumni Association is very 
generous in its awards to students. 
Hopefully in the future I will be able to 
contribute too. 

From: Mildred Barber Schuster ('33) 
2331 Andros Ave. SE 
Fort Myers, FL 33905 

I really enjoy receiving and read­
ing the newsletter from the alumni of 
Salem High School. Although we did 
believe it then, those were the good ol 

(Continued on page 11) 



Mailbox 
(Continued from page 10) 

( ( ays. Every once in a while I see an 
article about someone I know. 

r 

You are doing a good job. Keep it 
up. I am enclosing a small token to help 
with the expenses of the newsletter. 
Congratulations on the scholarships 
you gave out this year. 

From: Daniel B. Johnson ('91) 
2247 Southeast Blvd. 
Salem, OH 44460 

would like to thank you for 
awarding me with $3,000 toward my 
future education at the University of 
Michigan. 

The noble institution you have 
built to reward today's youth truly de­
serves recognition. Your association 
instills in students an insurmountable 
confidence that lets them shoot for the 
stars. On behalf of my generation I 
would like to thank you for having all the 
faith in the world in us. 

The winner is ... 
Del Wagner and Carl Thomas of­

ficiate at the Class of '43 50/50 drawing 
June 30, a fund-raiser for the 50-year 
reunion in 1993. The winner, Clyde 
David Arthur of Lake Esinore, Calif. , 
was sent $305. Arthur was quite pleased 
and said he would attend the reunion. 

Salem High School Alumni Association Scholarship Committee 
328 E. State St. 
Salem, OH 44460 

Reunion for '71 ers 

Salem High School Class of 1971 
had its 20-year reunion on July 23 at 
the Salem Saxon Club. A picnic for 
classmates and their fami lies was held 
in the afternoon. 

The evening included a social 
hour, catered dinner, disc jockey pro­
gram and reunion photographs. A 50/ 
50 drawing was held for a Red and 
Black T-shirt give-away program with 
proceeds donated to the Jan Deane 
Healey Memorial Scholarship Fund and 
the SHS Alumni Associatiqt:l ,. 

Committee members who 
planned the event were Dorothy Drotleff 
Conser, Sue Schehl Lehman, Molly 
Way Silvers, Karen Shanler Bell, Don 
Niederhiser, Stu Kendall and Ed Emch. 

Addresses are still being sought 
for Bill Fieldhouse, Dave Trimm, Amy 
Fairchild Wirta, Lynette Boyer and Mary 
Katherine Morris. Addresses may be 
sent to Molly Silvers of 31003 St. Rte. 
62, Salem, OH 44460 or to Bob Dixon, 
SHS Alumni Asso., 328 E. State St., 
Salem, OH 44460. 

I enc lose a check for $ , payable to th e Salem High School Alumni Assoc iation 
Scholarship Committee (write SHSAASC on your check). Tax deductible 

$ ___ In memory of 

Your name: (women inc lude maiden name) 

Address : 

City. state, zip code: 

C lass year: 

Nearest relative li ving in Sa lem: 

Remarks: 
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